                                     President's Blog  June 2014
Ex-Meeting 26th May 2014 Burns Howff Club                                
The first meeting of the new executive council took place in the clubroom of the Burns' Howff Club on  26th May 2014.   It was pleasing to see past presidents Walter Little and Jim McCandley present.  A lively meeting went smoothly with discussions over, amongst other things, the proposal to inscribe names of the main sponsors on to the plynth of Jean Armour's Statue, a donation towards the cost of a bench in memory of the late Ted Murray (past president) was approved and forthcoming functions were discussed.  Reports were read covering Coldstream Bridge, SSCBA AGM, St Michael's plaque cleaning, Port Seton BC ,  St Michael's BC Social and the Dumfries Lady's Burns Club closing social.  Sub committees were formed to the assist the Hon Librarian and the webmaster.   A sample of the design and text for the label for the proposed special commemorative whisky was shown to the ex- council.      With the sad and sudden death of trustee and past president Frank Curran, it was proposed and confirmed  the much respected Bob Wilson fill the vacancy this created.    The much anticipated new book 'And that reminds me', chronicling the life of the much loved David Shankland SRN MBE, was distributed to those who had purchased copies.   The book was much admired by the members and Peter Westwood is to be congratulated for bringing this together.  It was pleasing to see other copies being purchased on the night!
A roster was  passed round the members  to prompt those  who wished to volunteer to assist with  the running of the club .  It was felt this would assist the ex-council and avoid the same members being leaned on every year to perform the same tasks.   After the 200+ club draw the meeting was closed and the new committee retired to the Globe Restaurant for a lovely buffet prepared by the equally lovely Mrs Broon!  The committee then retired to the clubroom for a soiree where members were treated to a diverse mix of accordion music (Lee McQueen),  Piping (Callum Watson)  Guitar and singing (Colin Gibson and Godfrey Bedford),  singing from Bill Welsh, David Miller & Moi.  
Gordon Johnston provided a very entertaining monologue about the forthcoming commonwealth games (oh the banter!) and gave a  humorous recitation about the famous effen-bee!  Recitations and readings followed from new ex-com members Bill Graham and Russell Williamson. Dan Cook entertained us with a humorous poem.    I was nice to see so many members wanting to contribute to the evening and a most enjoyable evening was closed with Auld-lang Syne. 
Helensburgh Burns Club Visitation
On Sat 7th June  David Smith, Bill Welsh, Danny Cook and I,  braved the elements to welcome 14 keen Burnsians from Helensburgh Burns Club.   Thanks to David Smith's liason skills with the Helensburgh club secretary, prior to the visit, lengthy delays were minimised.  The party were instructed to meet at the Kirk (St Michael's that is) at 11am.    With military precision Dan Cook and I managed to gain entry to the kirk  even though it had appeared that the beadle seemed to have locked himself in.   The party were warmly welcomed into the Kirk -  Howff Club Umbrellas proved very useful.

Safely inside and reasonably dry, the happy band of visitors were shown round the kirk with commentary given by Dan Cook. After a tour of the kirk yard and the mausoleum there was a pause for a kodak moment.   The party were then ushered passed Jane Armour's statue to Burns house and thereafter to the Globe Inn where they were given a detailed tour of the Globe under expert guidance from David Smith, Dan Cook and Bill Welsh who also entertained the party with an impromptu, 'toast tae the haggis'.    All in all a most enjoyable morning for everyone concerned.   The club secretary was presented with a fine bottle of malt as a gift from visiting party.   A lunch was provided by the Globe Inn.  David Smith must be commended on organising the visit so that Howff members were not kept waiting for hours.    I am sure the visitors went home very happy!!

